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Pastor - The Rev. John Boor
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Worship 10:15 am.
Holy Communion celebrated on the first and third Sunday of each month.
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Greetings,

On the 12" of May we will celebrate Mother’s Day. While not a “church” holiday, I believe it is an
important day in our Christian lives. So often we take mothers for granted, and we may not always
think about the many important roles they play in the family, the church and the culture.

According to Wikipedia, Mother’s Day was first celebrated in 1908, when Anna Jarvis held a memorial
for her mother at St. Andrew’s Methodist Church in Grafton, West Virginia. Anna’s mother was a
peace activist who cared for wounded soldiers on both sides of the American Civil War, and had
created Mother’s Day Work Clubs to address public health issues. Anna wanted to honor her mother by
continuing the work she started and to set aside a day to honor all mothers, because she believed your
mother is “the person who has done more for you than anyone in the world.”

The U.S. Congress rejected a proposal to make Mother’s Day an official holiday. However, in 1914
Woodrow Wilson signed a proclamation designating Mother’s Day, on the second Sunday in May, as a
national holiday to honor mothers, and so it remains.

I, as many others, feel that our mothers deserve much more recognition than they get. Mother’s Day is
about family (and the nation) honoring mothers and showing gratitude for all that they have given
throughout the years of caring for their children.

Unfortunately, like every other holiday it has become commercialized. Anna Jarvis became resentful of
this, stating that the emphasis of the holiday was on sentiment, not profit. She argued that people
should appreciate and honor their mothers through handwritten letters expressing their love and
gratitude, instead of buying gifts and pre-made cards.

Personally, I believe that buying our mother a gift is also out of sentiment. I always purchased a pre-
made card while my mother was living. However, I remember that as a child, I always made the cards,
and I believe she appreciated them more that the “store-bought” cards.

Motherhood is truly a sacred calling. Take time this year to remember the true reason for Mother’s
Day. Let’s make this Mother’s Day a very special day for all the moms in our lives to remember.

God’s blessings,
Pastor John

If you or a family member is in the hospital and would like a pastoral visit, please contact the
Church office (361/277-8653) or Pastor John Boor at the parsonage (361/275-9895) or on his
cell (361/243-0373). Due to the privacy laws, hospitals no longer notify pastors when a member is
admitted or treated. If you know of anyone being taken to the hospital (emergency or otherwise), or who is
seriously ill please call.
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STATISTICAL REPORT FOR 2018
Jan [Feb Mar |Apr MayJun [Jul |Aug [Sep [Oct [Nov [Dec [TOTAL

Infant/Child 0| 0 0 0
Adult 0( 0] 0 0
Total Baptisms 0ofo01| O 0
[
Confirmations 0|0 0 0
[
'Weddings
Members| 0 | 0 0
Non-Members| 1 | 0 1
Funerals
Members| 0 | 0 0 0
Non-Members| 1 | 0 0 1
Counseling Sessions 34 | 2 9
I
Transfer Out 410 0 4
Transfer In 0] O 0 0
[
IHome Visits 51 4 4 13
Hospital Visits
Members| 0 | 2 3 S
Non-Members| 2 | 1 10 13
[
Private Communion
Members| 3 | 3 4 10
Non-Members| 22 | 21 | 26 69

I
|PLEASE NOTE: LAST MONTH'S STATISTICS ARE TO DATE AS OF PRINTING TIME
|

Release of Membership 0[O0} O 0
Restore to Membership 00| O 0




ST. JOHN EV. LUTHERAN CHURCH CONTACT NUMBERS

CHURCH COUNCIL MEMBERS
Pastor - John Boor 275-9895 (Cell) 243-0373

Council President - Brian Wendel 564-4627
Vice President - Mitchell Jank 649-8681
Secretary - Virginia Jank 575-6813
Treasurer - Matt Nelson 550-2602
Financial Secretary - M’Liss Moore 275-8069

Parish Education - Kathy Dunn 275-4322
Mission/Evangelism - Linda Ruschhaupt 275-2059

Property Team - Brent Gohmert 649-4211
Finance Team - Glenn Ruschhaupt 275-2059
Parish Life Team - Beverly Bodden 570-3393
Worship Team - Johnny Jank 575-6813

E\ = Office hours are Tuesday-Friday from
&= €2 10:00 2.m.-2:00 p.m. Please see

Nuotes from the

Churen secretary  Dulletins for any changes.

SRR

ADDRESS/PHONE NUMBER/NAME CHANGES
Please notify the Church Office as soon as possible of
any change in mailing addresses, and/or phone numbers,
and/or name changes. Thank you!

If any elderly person, or youth, needs
a ride to Church or youth events,
please notify the pastor so

arrangements can be made t0 ~{Zm—7e»

accommodate these needs.

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE
The deadline for the June 2019 Church Bell is Friday,
May 24, 2019 by 9 a.m. You can drop off your articles at
the church office, or e-mail them to
stjohnevlutheran@juno.com. Thanks!

Do you have an idea?

Is there something at the church that you
think needs fixing or changing? The
Church  Council and Committee
Members would like to have your input.
Please feel free to use the ‘suggestion box’ in the Narthex
to pass on your ideas, suggestions, and concerns.
Remember, this is your church and your opinion matters.
We are eager to hear from you!

ATTENTION ACOLYTES

Please see the acolyte sign-up sheet in
the Narthex. Volunteers are needed.

ACOLY TES

BUSY BAGS IN CHURCH
“ ( Busy Bags are available in the Narthex for all

children to use. These bags have quiet activities
for children to enjoy during Worship. The tote
bags have items that younger children might be
more interested in while the zipper bags have
items for slightly bigger kids. Grab a bag on
your way in to church, but please “bee” sweet
and return it after the service.

E /‘/ PRAYER REQUESTS:

If you have a request for the Prayer Chain,

w contact Evelyn Diebel. And please update

E’ your request at least once a month so the

list can be kept current. If you wish to
receive the Prayer Chain requests, please
contact Evelyn Diebel (275-5979).

Our Military and their families:

Nicholas Jacobs - U.S. Air Force, Nellis G

Air Force Base, Nevada 7 i,

Russell Copeland - U.S. Army Reserves ’ o

John Otto - USMC, Japan \\_Q:
Jonathon Albrecht - U.S. Army, Kentucky
Chase Schroeder - U.S. Navy rayer-

Austin Schroeder - U.S. Navy Qeque&té

Jennifer Cornett - U.S. Air Force

Lee Magruder - U.S. Army, Staff Sergeant, Fort Rucker,
AL, going to Warrant Officer Candidate School then to
Army Aviation Flight School

Katrina Moritz - U.S. Air Force

Michael Petrash II - Iraq

Please Pray for: Adam Womble

Nate Boehl

Hunter Jacob

Glynn Yurick

Kenny Jacob

Cole Ohrt

Carlton Migura

Robby Bitterly

Carly Waters

Seth Wendel

Joy Hoy

Breidi Toney

Slade Doehrman
(Slade likes to receive cards, his address is:

11049 FM 236, Cuero 77954)

Nursing Home: Yorktown Manor~ Marjorie Ideus,
Barbara Mueller

Homebound: Bette Jo Haun

Prayer requests cards are available in the pews and can be filled
out and handed to an usher during the first hymn for your
request to be included in the day's prayer. If you have a private
prayer request please fill out the appropriate side and give to the
pastor.



Mission of the Month of May

VY

Lutheran Military Veterans and

Families Ministries

LMVFM is a Christian non-profit (501¢c3) faith based
ministry. We are dedicated to serving military
veterans, military contractor and their families in
need of care and assistance, regardless of their faith
or religious affiliation. We offer resources, assistance
and training to congregations and other care
providers to assist veterans, military contractors and
their family members. Learn More

Serving with Christ's love those who serve"

We provide free counseling, programs and services
to military veterans, contractors and their family
members.
'We offer training, resources and assistance to
congregations across denominational lines and fto
care providers, groups to equip them with the tools
and information they need to assist America's
veteranms, contractors and their family members.
Lutheran Military Veterans & Families Ministries is
a faith-based 501(c)(3) ministry. All gifts and
donations are tax exempt. In keeping with our beliefs
we do not accept any form of government funding or
resources.

Helping veterans let go of their past, engage in the
present, and have hope for the future

Pastor has arranged for a speaker on Memorial Day
Weekend from this ministry. The speaker will be CH
Leslie Haines, STS (Maj.) Ret. MA, Executive Director of
LMVFM.

St. John’s Youth Group led a beautiful Sunrise Service on
Easter morning with approximately 80 folks in attendance.
The service was followed by a hearty pancake and bacon
breakfast that was enjoyed by many. We can’t say thank
you enough to everyone who helped make all of this
possible...especially to the skit participants, all of the
adults and youth who helped with the Easter service, and
to our pancake and bacon chefs and clean up crew. Thank
you, thank you, thank you! You are all a blessing to St.
John’s Church.

Our next youth group activity will be helping post the
Field of Honor flags on Saturday, May 4th, in honor and
celebration of the upcoming Warriors Weekend.
Following the flag posting, youth group members will be
treated to either some bowling or Outlaw Pass fun.
Anyone who sponsored a flag is welcome to personally
post their flag at the field from 9:00 am to 1:00 pm at
4802 John Stockbauer Drive in Victoria. You may also
pick up your flag there May 28th-29th from 5:00-7:00 pm.
Warriors Weekend will be a very rewarding event and is
scheduled for the weekend of May 18th. So be sure to put
these dates on your calendars!

Vacation Bible School
We need volunteers to help with this one
week during the summer. The Luther Hill (\ %
Counselors will be leading the Day Camp, % Ereed
so you know it will be fun! The dates are /
June 9" (Sunday) thru 14th (Friday) 8:30 ~
am till 3:30 pm. Joie Caskey, M'Liss Moore, Cathie
Bettge, Virginia Abrameit and Pam Haun have
volunteered so far. M'Liss will be our contact person, 361-
275-8069. We especially need some 16 year old or older
teens to be Junior counselors. The ages for campers is 6 -
12, and those between the ages of 13 and 15 can be
helpers too! We will have a sign-up sheet and registration
forms in the Narthex. Also, if each camper could please
donate 2 of the following items: shoes boxes, egg crates &
paper towel cardboard rolls. You may put your items in
the box in storage room #5 in the Sunday School/Parish
Hall or the box in the cry room in the church.

Xt Communion Cards

3L ) St. John provides tan cards in the pew
Jg:’g s ?\ ~ backs that need to be filled out on

m“mWF\ communion Sundays. Please provide the
names of those attending communion and check attending
communion at the bottom. You may place these cards in

the offering plate. This helps us keep count of communion
attendance. Thank you!



Anniversary News
God has blessed Obert and Carol
Ann (Nagel) Sagebiel with 50 years

é E@f of marriage, together in Christ, on
appy our wedding anniversary, Friday,

CC%Z?ZZZ)?Z’S(ZI‘JJ / May 24, 2019. We were married
here at St. John on that date, Saturday, 1969, by Carol
Ann’s childhood pastor here at St. John, Rev. E.L.
Arhelger, visitation pastor at Holy Ghost Lutheran,
Fredericksburg. We had our reception and reception line
in the parish hall. We cordially invite the congregational
members to a cake and punch reception in the parish hall
on Saturday afternoon, June 1* from 1:00 - 4:00 pm. Your
presence is your gift to us.

Bible Study
What does it mean to be a

disciple ~ of  Christ?  The
dictionary describes a disciple as
a follower, student or apprentice
of a teacher or leader.

Our Sunday Morning Bible
study begins a new Two Part
series titled “Disciples of the
Cross”. Part one is “Who We
Are” and will be followed by Part Two, “What We Do”.
Our group invites you to join us for this interesting look at
“what it means to be a disciple of Christ and how that
plays itself out in many areas of life and ministry.” Just
get up a little earlier and come in for a cup of coffee, a
couple of donut holes or a cookie or two, some fun
fellowship and a discussion of our lesson and current
events each Sunday morning. We would love to have your
input.

Cross Country News
Will Green has been invited to participate
in the Down Under Sports
Tournaments hosted on the Gold
Coast of Australia. He will be
representing Texas on the Cross
Country Team during the Summer of
2019! Your donations are greatly appreciated & will help
tremendously! Ways to donate are below. Flyers with
more information are located in the Narthex. Please fill
out the Thank you ticket on the flyer to have a chance to
win 1 of 2 prizes. Thank you very much for your support!
What an amazing opportunity for such a talented young
man, congratulations Will!
Ways to donate
*Donate online at: https:/DownUnderSports.com/NTQ-JNO(Case Sensative)

*Make Check out to: “Down Under Sports” and mail it along with this
letter to: Down Under Sports. PO Box 6010, North Logan, UT 84341

*Call Down Under Sports at: 435-753-4732

G@D After extensive research, many

Special Prayers for Cole
~UPDATE~

7 prayers and overwhelming
SLZStenn support, Cole will be going to

China for treatment of his injury. It is felt this is the best
chance for his recovery. Cole will be in China possibly up
to six months for this treatment. We ask that you will keep
Cole and his family in your prayers each and every day as
they continue on this difficult journey. God has been with
Cole every step of the way and by faith we know he will
continue to do so. We want to thank each and every one
for the past thoughts, prayers and support for Cole and his
family. They have truly been a blessing. May God bless
you all.

+Please pray at 12:00 PM daily for Cole+
At his request, these are the prayers he has on his list:

Healing- physical, emotional & spiritual
To help family stay strong
Patience
Stay positive
The drive to keep trying (perseverance)

Called Congregational Meeting
We will be having a Called Congregat10nal
Meeting on Sunday, May 19" immediately
following the service. The sole purpose of :
this meeting is to discuss an invoice from CONCREGARONAL
Victoria AC for repairs made to ductwork. bl e

Church Renovation Update
Roth is currently finishing up
installing the elevator. Once installed,
they can then complete the masonry
and will begin installing the metal roof
immediately thereafter. Canopy is to
% be installed in May. The estimated

costs for construction, change orders,
materials testing, architect, and incidentals is $599,553.
We are required to pay as construction progresses so the
bills are coming in on a regular basis. This project
received almost unanimous support so we ask that you
prayerfully consider giving generously to this project.
GOAL: $599,553
RECEIVED AS OF April 18, 2019: $387,912

HAPPY MOTHER’S DAY
ON MAY 12" TO ALL OF
THE VERY SPECIAL
MOTHER’S HERE AT ST.
JOHN! HAVE A GREAT
DAY!!!

 © Mothers'
" Day



CHURCH COUNCIL MINUTES
March 26, 2019
By: Virginia Jank, Church Secretary

MEMBERS PRESENT: Pastor John Boor, President Brian
Wendel, Virginia Jank (Secretary) M’Liss Moore (Financial
Secretary) Glenn Ruschhaupt (Finance) Linda Ruschhaupt
(Mission and Evangelism) Beverly Bodden (Parish Life)
Kathy Dunn (Parish Ed) Brent Gohmert (Property) Johnny
Jank (Worship)

CALL TO ORDER: President Brian Wendel called the
meeting to order. Pastor John opened the meeting with a
devotion on patience—be patient, wait and listen.

MINUTES: Reviewed, Motion to accept by Linda
Ruschhaupt, 2™ by M’Liss Moore, and approved.

FINANCIAL REPORT: Reviewed, Motion to accept by
Kathy Dunn, 2 by M’Liss Moore and approved.

OLD BUSINESS:

There have been no further communications concerning a
burial request by Melody Cooper. Based on the current
policies of the cemetery, specific regulations are required for
burial privileges in our church’s cemetery and this request
does not comply with any of the current requirements.

The Property Team, Worship Team and Cemetery
Committee are considering meeting to possibly update the
property use policy and review the cemetery regulations as
well as the wedding policy. Everyone is asked to submit
their thoughts on any changes to be addressed by the
committees.

Council is asking all members to help bring our membership
list up-to-date. Since communion participation and monetary
contributions are a basis for membership, the pew cards and
envelopes will be brought to the attention of the congregation
during the announcements of the church. The bulletins and
newsletter will also call attention to these available items.

PASTOR’S REPORT

[ attended the Mission District Meeting in Floresville on the
12", We discussed discipleship and preaching through Lent.
A reminder: I will be on Vacation 5/12 — 5/19. Johnny will
be filling in on the 12% and C.B. Suggs will be here on the
19" for communion.

CONVOCATION DELEGATES NEEDED
A reminder that we need to be looking for someone to
attend the NALC Convocation in Indianapolis August 5-
9. Our congregation is allowed two members to attend in
addition to Pastor John. All convocations are well worth
the time and effort required to attend but this is an even
more important convocation as we will be electing a new
Bishop, so council would encourage anyone interested to
prayerfully consider volunteering to attend.

FINANCE TEAM REPORT
There was no team meeting this month.

MISSION EVANGELISM TEAM REPORT:

Team: Pastor John, Brian Wendel, Pam Haun, Cheryl
Bramlette, Obert Sagebiel and the folks of St. John's, Linda
Ruschhaupt, Team Leader
The mission for this month is the NALC Disaster Relief
Fund. We had scheduled Water Mission International but
because of the urgent need we changed the mission. The
flooding in Nebraska and other states in the middle of the
country is a disaster. We will make an appealto the
congregation for items needed by the Southern District
Disaster Relief warehouse.
It was decided we would have the Ice Cream Social at the
opening of Vacation Bible School on June 9, 2019. We
discussed an earlier time so there is not so much time
between youth leadership training after church and the
social. More details later.

PARISH LIFE TEAM REPORT
There was no team meeting this month.

PARISH ED TEAM REPORT:
March 21, 2019

Team Members: Kathy Dunn, Wanda Hays, Johnna
Kethan, LeAnn Jander, Johnny Jank, Pastor John Boor, Joie
Caskey, Wendy and Doug Bishop and Laurie Pokluda
We held a planning meeting on Sunday, March 3" after
Church to discuss upcoming events including Easter
celebration and VBS. It was well attended and there was
good participation. Those attending were Johnny Jank, Brian
Wendel, Wanda Hays, Johnna Kethan, Virginia Jank, Joie
Caskey, Pastor John Boor, LeAnn Jander, Obert Sagebiel and
Kathy Dunn.
We discussed needing a VBS coordinator and volunteers.
Joie Caskey is interested in doing this but would need
someone else to do the email contacts and other computer
tasks. We discussed partnering with the Yorktown Lutheran
Church, but Pastor later learned that they already had reached
capacity in their buildings. We also discussed using some of
our older teens and college age youth to be the teachers at
Day Camp. We discussed scheduling at different times.
After exploring some of these, we decided that we would use
the Luther Hill Counselors again. Joie Caskey will be the
leader and M’Liss Moore will be the contact person. Cathie
Bettge and Pam Haun will help coordinate the kitchen. We
especially need 16-year old and older youth to assist the
Luther Hill Counselors.
Palm Sunday and Easter Planning: Postcards were mailed out
March 22nd to our families. We have palm branches for
Palm Sunday’s Procession. Wendy Bishop is planning the
Sunrise Service and Breakfast with the Youth Group. We
are hoping to have an expanded Tomb Reenactment Drama.
We will still have the Resurrection Egg Hunt but will try to
emphasize the real meaning of Easter. Wanda has ordered
religious crafts and religious eggs.
The Youth Group is planning a Fishing Tournament and Fish
Fry at the Blain Ranch on March 31*.

Creating a Culture of making Sunday School and Church
attendance and Jesus the First Priority in our lives: At our




meeting on March 3, we discussed having the Adult Sunday
School Class reach out to our families to encourage more
attendance. They have received a list of the families and
their addresses and phone numbers. Johnna has been calling
those who have Baptismal anniversaries with good results.
We celebrate these anniversaries the first Sunday of the
month with cupcakes and songs.

Sunday School Curriculum: We are using the Sola
Curriculum. This is the publishing company sponsored by
the NALC. It emphasizes teaching Bible Stories. Sola also
produces the “Small Cat” (as in Luther’s Small Catechism)
series about the sacraments of Baptism, the Lord’s Prayer,
the 10 Commandments, the Apostles Creed, Holy
communion and Confession. We have used this in the past
and will continue to use this material periodically. The
Parish Ed committee ensures that our curriculum adheres to
Luther’s teachings of the Bible.

Kathy Dunn

PROPERTY TEAM REPORT
Meeting Held 3.10.19 :
Members Present: Brent Gohmert; Dickie Bettge; Vance
Egg; Pastor John; Brian Wendel; Glenn Ruschhaupt; Marvin
Sager

Maintenance Schedule
March
Purchase more lightbulbs
Plan work daZ — Tentatively scheduled
for April 27"
Steel mesh at gutters hanging out
Yellow-jacket Extermination
Annual inspection of A/C.
Time change on Thermostats & check
program
Check A/C units.
e Dust fans (workday)
e (Clean cemetery for Easter & Grave
Decoration
e Fertilize grass as needed.
e Cemetery Work Day

April
Oil Fans in parish hall
e  (Shiner) Fire Extinguisher
inspection/maintenance
e Swallow check
Termite treatment
May

e  Check first aid kits.
Check kitchen drain lines.

e Check Bathroom & Kitchen Supplies—
Clean and tidy up storage areas.
Add bacteria to septic systems.
Organ maintenance — oil blower
bearings.

e Pressure wash steps & church

Items Complete:
e Oiled bell

Adjusted marquee receiver

Check sump pump in church.

Change time on Thermostats and check program.

Check/clean filters in church, church office, Pastor’s

office

e  Check bathroom & kitchen supplies. Clean/tidy up
storage areas

e Porch light on parsonage side porch on parish hall
replaced

e Light at church steps (parsonage side) replaced

e Parish hall fan light replaced

Renovation Progress:
e Brick lug (or lack thereof) debacle
e Damp proofing
e Masonry

Old Business:
e Roth’s new jobsite office location
e RMA’s credit at window
e RMA’s credit for column caps

New Business:
e Duct at parsonage

o Dickie met with Moon 3.15.19 and
determined round metal ductwork with thin
layer of insulation was used. Ductwork
may be deteriorating resulting in
condensation. Moon proposes to reroute
flex around some of the ducts where
problems are the worst to see if it helps.

e Invoice received from Victoria A/C on 3.12.19. To
be discussed with Property Team prior to making
recommendation to council.

e Proposed sidewalk from curb to parish house door

e Ladies of the Church service projects

Projects:
e Painting of church doors (after restroom
renovation)
a. Clay
e Garbage containers for cemetery
a. Cemetery Committee
e Remove large overhanging limb in cemetery and
repair broken tomb stones.
a. Cemetery Committee.

i. Brian has pricing for repairing
damaged head stones. Glenn
proposes to lay old damaged
tombstones horizontal ILO vertical



ii. Bidder weary. Does not want to be
liable for any further damage. To
self-perform as much as we can
during work day.

e Have water tested at Church
a. Marv to meet with Pecan Valley — retest
pending
Renovation Fund Balance: $357,720 as of 3.13.19

Items for Council Approval: Victoria AC Invoice
forthcoming

Next Meeting: 3.10.19

DISCUSSION

April 27 will be a workday on the church grounds. The
broken headstones in the cemetery will also be given some
attention that day.

WORSHIP TEAM REPORT
March 2019
The Worship Team members Beverly Bodden, Pastor John
Boor, Johnny P Jank, Virginia Jank, Carol Ann Sagebiel,
Marv Sager, Norrean Sager, and Bruce Weise.

Ongoing Business discussed included:

Altar Candlesticks — This is on the Worship Team’s “Wish
List” as an item for memorial donations.

Altar Candelabras — The ongoing issue with the lopsided
altar candelabras continues to be a challenge but we are
trying other methods to fix them.

Organ repair and maintenance — Shawn Sanders, with
Pipe Organ Technicians, is scheduled to complete a pre-
Easter tune-up.

Offering plates — Done and they shine brighter than a brand-
new penny.

Song leader was discussed. The Team agreed to advertise
for volunteers to assist with this ministry. We have had a
request in the bulletin since the November Worship Team
meeting and to date we only have one person committed to
the project. We will use them on an as needed basis.

Piano Purchase — idea was tabled but will remain on the list
until later.

Church Calendar — Waiting on VBS being scheduled to
complete.

“Burying the Alleluia” — Completed. Now we just need to
empty the box on Easter Sunday and let the Alleluias out.

New Business discussed included:

Lent season changes in worship were discussed including
changing to the Second setting and omitting the “Hymn of

Praise” and on Communion Sundays, changing to the Post
Communion canticle.

Easter lilies being purchased was approved for Easter
Sunday and will be put in the bulletin for members to sign up
for.

Communion on Grave Decoration Sunday —The Team
agreed to celebrate communion on that Sunday, communing
inside the OSC.

Facilities Use Policy and Wedding Policy will be reviewed
by Team members and decided at 7" May meeting.

Close with the Lord’s Prayer

Next meeting — Schedule as necessary Next scheduled
meeting 7th May 2019 @ 7:00PM

OTHER NEW BUSINESS:

The members of St John and the council would like to thank
The Meyersville 4-H club for picking up trash in the
cemetery. This is a service project for the organization and is
very much appreciated.

Bobby and Phyllis Zengerle have expressed appreciation and
thanks for acceptance into the St. John church family.

The meeting closed with the Lord’s Prayer.

Keep up with St. John online
St. John Meyersville
https://www.facebook.com/Stjohnmeyersville
Or visit our website at: stjohnmeyersville.org



VOLUNTEERS THIS MONTH:

May 5
Greeters - John & Margie Swannack
Reader - Wendy Bishop
Acolyte - Volunteer Needed
May 12
Greeters - Dickie & Cathie Bettge
Reader - Dwight Jander
Acolyte - Volunteer Needed
May 19
Greeters - Candy Cowley
Reader - Cathie Bettge
Acolyte - Volunteer Needed
May 26
Greeters - Marvin & Norrean Sager
Reader - Wanda Hays
Acolyte - Volunteer Needed

May Communion Assistant
Brian Wendel

May Altar Guild
Dawn Otto & Kaley Coker

May Nursing Home Visitor
Nicole Leist

LOOKING AHEAD...

June 2 :
Greeters - Glenn & Linda Ruschhaupt

Reader - Kathy Dunn
Acolyte - Volunteer Needed

June Communion Assistant
Dickie Bettge

June Altar Guild
Dee Moeller & Beverly Bodden

June Nursing Home Visitor
Cathie Bettge

Volunteers: If you are down for a service, you are
responsible for getting a substitute if you cannot make
it. Please let the church office know if you have
switched so the correct names can be in the bulletin.

Happy Birthday to:

2 - Billie Egg
4 - Gracie Lynn Diebel
Katrina Moritz

Mary Moritz
5 - Bette Jo Haun
Courtney Porter
MayDell Jacob
8 - Brianna Rios

11 - Fay Froehlich

15 - Leah Bishop

18 - Jason Wendel

19 - Brian Diebel

20 - Lindsey Diebel

21 - David Diebel

22 - Travis Eichhorn

24 - Sarah Cooper

25 - Kolby Jank

26 - Candy Cowley
Dianna Bartosh
Glenn Ruschhaupt

27 - Clay Haun
Mason Nagel

29 - Caden Jander

30 - Tamara Zengerle

31 - Gary Jacob
Isaac “Scratch” Egg

Anniversary Greetings to:

13 - Michael & Candy Cowley (&

18 - Gary & Dee Moeller g ni(*ggf'@a@
22 - Dana & Eric Mann * tdgbmm/
24 - Obert & Carol Ann Sagebiel

30 - Melanie & Holden Light

31 - Johnny & Laurie Pokluda

Our apologies if we have missed your special date. Please
contact the church office to help with corrections. Thank
you.



May 2019

St. John Evangelical Lutheran Church

Meyersville, TX
Church Office: (361)277-8653, Pastor John's Cell: (361)243-0373

Mission of the Month:
North American Lutheran Seminary

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
1 2 3 4
1:30 PM Quilters Youth Group will help
post flags for
Warrior's Weekend at
The Field of Honor
3" sunday of Easter 5 6 7 8 9 10 11
9:00 AM Sunday School 7 PM Worship Team 10 AM Comm. Service
10:15 AM Worship JortoNniMalos
Church under the 444 1:30 PM Oc__ﬁwqm :
Trees/Grave Decoration 7 PM Women's Bible
Sunday w/ comm. in the IOQ > Study
Old Stone Church, Pot Luck Communion
4" Sunday of Easter 12 13 14 15 16 17 18
8:00 AM Property Team Meeting 1:30 PM Quilters Warrior's Weekend
9:00 AM Sunday School 3¢ Hathers eI ol
10:15 AM Worship . Dag Evangelism Team
Vi 7 PM Men's Bible
~Happy Mother’s Day!~ %ﬁ Study
*Pastor on Vacation May 12"-19"*
5" Sunday of Easter 19 20 21 22 23 24 25
9:00 AM Sunday School 6:30 PM 4-H Meeting | 1:30PM Quilters
10:15 AM Worship 9 AM 0ld Stone
Church
*Called Congregational NY, o . : - :
Meeting after Worship Committee Reports Newsletter deadline.
IOQ Due, please email to Please have all articles to
ﬁOB:.Ezg Council Members. office.
6" Sunday of Easter 26 27 28 29 30 31 | office
9:00 AM Sunday School 7 PM Council Meeting | 1:30 PM Quilters ww_“wwm
10:15 AM Worship see the
~Memorial Day Service™ Bulletins
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CHILD
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PARENT
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BIRTH
KISS
COOKING




